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Message from the Principal
We have made it! Parents/Guardians, you might have said that on Monday as many of us have
returned to campus for in-person learning for the �rst time since March 17th! That is quite a
long time to be apart. So much has happened since then and I’m sure more is coming in the
next few months. But for right now, let’s celebrate the fact that we are where we are. We are so
happy to have you all back with us. We thank you for sticking with us through the summer
months and the constantly changing COVID landscape and guidelines.

Our school year theme is “Live in Grace, Walk in Love.” We are certainly doing that right now as
the Lord has blessed us with a 51st year of Christian Education. We are doing that right now
as teachers and staff are healthy. We are doing that right now as we get to see all of you and
your children again! We are doing that by teaching children the truths of God’s Word every
single day.

School looks a bit different this year. We wear masks, remind children to space themselves
apart, clean and sanitize multiple times a day, and teach some children via Google Meet.
Reformation has never seen a year like this in its 50 years. However, we continue to walk in
God’s love. This has never changed. We are sharing this love of God with your children. This



GET YOUR YARD SIGN NOW WHILE SUPPLIES LAST!

has never changed. We thank God for his never changing Word, in a world that seems to
change day by day and week by week.

Ephesians 5:1-2, “Follow God’s example, therefore, as dearly loved children and walk in the way
of love, just as Christ loved us and gave himself up for us as a fragrant offering and sacri�ce
to God.”



PHOTOS FROM MISS BIANCA'S AND MRS. LAMP'S CLASSROOM

We are proud to let you all know that yard signs are now available in the front o�ce. Please
stop by and pick yours up today while supplies last!

Student Drop Off & Pick Up
Thank you to our K-8 families for working with us on the new student drop off and pick up
procedures! We think it’s going well, saving you time and parking lot congestion. Please
continue to follow the new plan and help students be prepared to hop out of the vehicle in the
morning. If families can situate student belongings in such a way that allows the parent to
stay in the vehicle, this will also help with the process and keep parents safely in their
vehicles. Please continue to be patient with your fellow drivers. Thank you to Mrs. Shepherd
and Mrs. Werner for volunteering time to help during these exciting times of the day! 

.

https://s.smore.com/u/f6353c442ef9415643f43e8289b63595.jpeg
https://s.smore.com/u/afb0a17994d5dfbaa63bf870b7a033af.jpeg
https://s.smore.com/u/b2d48bf5b99e65ca9d3ffd975b484a72.jpg
https://s.smore.com/u/215f8628f3ac275158ba73b50f40c89b.jpg
https://s.smore.com/u/3b8fe392761e6107e473df953f120a40.jpg


PHOTOS FROM KINDERGARTEN!

SHEPHERD'S CARE UPDATE

If anyone is looking for preschool for children ages 2 and a half to 3 our 3k classroom has
spots available. Tell you neighbors and your friends we are enrolling!

“ Rejoice in the Lord always. I will say it again: Rejoice! Let your gentleness be evident to all.
The Lord is near. Do not be anxious about anything, but in everything by prayer and petition,
with thanksgiving, present your requests to the Lord”.

Brennan Buth
Preschool & Summer Camp Director
Reformation Lutheran
bailesb@refsd.org
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Due to COVID-19 and the current CDC guidelines for K-8 school-age childcare, we are unable to
make Shepherd’s Care available for drop-in before or after school care. So, unless you have
made your childcare needs known in advance, please do not bring your student early or pick
them up after 3:30pm
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JOIN US FOR WORSHIP

ON SATURDAYS AT 6:00 PM & SUNDAYS AT 8:00 AM

Reformation Family Calendar
Wednesdays at 8:30am - Live-Streamed Chapel Service -
everyone is welcome!

September 7 - Labor Day - Campus closed

October 13 - School/Preschool Pictures

A monthly calendar is updated on our website, and a full school year calendar is available
also. Click here to review these calendars. (http://reformationschoolsd.org/calendar/)

At this time, we have received enough requests from families to �ll up one group of 14
students. In order to provide additional staff and accommodate more students in Shepherd’s
Care, we need you to let us know if you need to use this service.

If your needs have changed and you no longer need to make use of Shepherd’s Care, please
also let us know. The best contact for Shepherd’s Care communication is now Mrs. Sharon
Etienne at EtienneS@RefSD.org.

Wednesday Chapel available on YouTube
Parents and families are invited to join us for our weekly chapel worship service, Wednesday
mornings at 8:30am, using videos through YouTube. Chapel services, along with Reformation’s
weekly worship services, are available on our YouTube channel at
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCM0y6DBdor8AryGfhd2cfYA.

Wednesday chapel services are streamed live at 8:30am and also posted online for viewing at
your convenience. Please join your Reformation family for these worship opportunities. For
more details about weekend worship at Reformation Lutheran Church (Saturdays at 6pm and
Sundays at 8am), go to http://www.reformationsandiego.org/worship-services/
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Facebook

About Us

The eternal truths of God’s Word are the foundation of our
school, its curriculum, and all its activities. Our goal in
Christian education is to provide each child with the maximum
development of God-given spiritual, physical, and mental
abilities. We offer Christian education in our Preschool (ages
2.5-5) and Grade School (K-8).
Follow us on Instagram @reformation_school

4670 Mt Abernathy Ave, San Di… school@refsd.org

858-279-3311 reformationschoolsd.org/
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